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AGENDA

Allotment Forum Meeting
6.30pm, Wednesday, 13th January 2016
Patcham Community Centre

· 6.30-7.00pm – Surgery: Individual / Personal issues

Allotment Federation:

Allan Brown – Chairman

Hannes Froehlich – Treasurer

Mark Carroll – Publicity Officer

Maureen Winder – Committee member

Richard Howard – Committee member

BHCC:
David Cooper – Allotment Officer
Jan Jonker
· Apologies for absence

Anne Glow – Committee Member

Giuseppina Salamone - Committee member

           Bill Parslow – Committee member
· Welcome

The meeting was well attended by site reps and plot-holders.

City Parks Budget Cuts
Jan Jonker – Head of Projects and Strategy, City Infrastructure was invited to address the meeting and clarify details of the proposed Brighton and Hove City Council budget for 2016/ 2017.

Jan Jonker provided an overview of the situation the Council was required to address.

£70 million has been saved so far, but £68 million of savings are still to be made. 

By 2020 the grant to BHCC from central government will be withdrawn completely.

The City Parks budget will be reduced by around 30% by 2020, and this will have a visible impact. During the next financial year City Parks needs to make savings of £20,000 (£30,000 quoted in some correspondence) and by 2020 the remaining £230,000 (£220,000) will have to be found. This will be drawn from leisure activities across sports of all kinds including bowls, cricket, football, as well as parks, allotments etc.

BHCC/ City Parks aims to make all service areas cost neutral.

The total ‘allotment subsidy’ is currently about £60,000, but by 2020 the allotment service will need to be ‘cost neutral’ and the subsidy will no longer be applied.

Site reps and plot-holders present at the meeting were sympathetic to the plight of the council and various suggestions were made as to how both savings could be made and the overall allotment subsidy reduced.  

Comments included:

· Rent rises – possibly could be phased in over the period to 2020

· Raising the age concession from 60 to 65 or 66, since most people are working longer and many could afford to pay the full rental cost

· People who abandoned their plots leaving rubbish and weeds to be cleared by the maintenance team should be charged for the work involved – this might be costly to implement

· Plot-holders could offer to pay extra where they felt they could afford to do so

· Water (one of the main costs) could be turned on later in the year and off earlier in the year.

· Crowd-funding schemes, and site fund-raising

Jan Jonker indicated that water costs are a significant portion of the ‘allotment subsidy’, ie. £38,000, and this was an area where it was felt specific savings could be made.

Mark Carroll suggested that the turning off of mains water to allotments, which is currently turned off for several months of the year (November – March), be extended by a couple of months either side. This could encourage allotmenteers to harvest more water, and it would have minimal detrimental impact on sites. 

Comments:

· There was concern that water usage could not be measured accurately, and plot-holders could end up paying for water that had not actually been used on sites, or was lost as a result of leaks.

· It was suggested that half plots are sometimes too small to capture sufficient water – this would depend on location and having sufficient water saving containers or water butts.

· Another suggestion was for ‘push button’ taps to be installed on allotment sites, which would encourage and enable more conservative water usage.  However it was pointed out that push button taps had been trialled at Roedale Valley and were eventually replaced by standard taps as people found them very inconvenient.

Whilst most present were keen to work towards greater savings on water – both for environmental and financial reasons – Jan Jonker pointed out that any savings made would have to be real and achievable, and clearly identified prior to the budget being set, and would need to be maintained in future years.

It was agreed that there would be a BHAF ‘Budget’ working group to explore possible savings, looking at how the knowledge and experience of plot-holders could develop efficiencies and new ways of working. The group would liaise closely with the BHAF Committee and the wider BHAF membership. Names and email addresses were gathered from those who were interested in being part of this group. 

It was clear that more detailed information would be needed from the Council, with a full breakdown of different elements of the budget. The Budget Group and BHAF Committee could consider various approaches that could be achieved without putting too much pressure on site reps and plot-holders.

It was proposed that we have a ‘suggestions’ section on the BHAF website to collate ideas for cost savings from our membership.

Rules Revision

A timetable for the Rules Revision process was agreed. A draft of the revised rules has been up on the BHAF website for some time and it was agreed that members have until the 16th February 2016 to suggest amendments or make comments, which is a month before the BHAF AGM. (The aim would be to ratify the draft Rules Revision document at the AGM and to then pass it on to the BHCC for legal checks and final signing off.)

Site rep roles

Maureen Winder provided an overview of progress made on the role description for site reps, which recognised their skills and professionalism. There had been two consultation meetings facilitated by Ben Messer from the Food Partnership, and there would be at least two more of these meetings over the coming months.

Site rep elections

Richard Howard reported on the site rep elections process and the sites where this had taken place already. It was going well, and it was hoped that most site reps would have been elected by plot-holders during the coming six to nine months.  Once elections are held, David Cooper is offering workshops to those elected site reps to enable them to discuss ideas and issues around their roles and problems which could be addressed to improve the service.

Wildlife Group

Maureen Winder spoke briefly about the intention to establish the BHAF wildlife group and names and emails of those interested were gathered so a meeting could be arranged.  It was agreed that allotments play a hugely important role in creating wildlife areas and enhancing biodiversity across the City. Russ Howarth spoke of the Roedale Valley butterfly plot and Mark Carroll shared details of a leaflet he has been working on with the Sussex Butterfly Trust, which the BHAF will print and distribute.

BHAF Publicity and Information

The Butterfly leaflet will also be a part of the ‘starter’s pack’ for new plot-holders. The new ‘starter’s pack’ has also been finalised and sent to print.

First Aid Training

Spike Ekipse requested that Site Reps could have access to First Aid courses and First Aid boxes. It was agreed this would be important for many sites and the idea would be looked into.

Security issues

Ron Nicolson raised the issue of security on sites and the need to invite the police to respond and explain how they intend to support allotment sites. He had written a letter to the Chief Constable and hoped to receive an appropriate reply, which he would report on at a future meeting. He urged other site reps to do the same.

The meeting closed.

